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July 27th, 2022 

Graduate Admissions 

Masters in Teaching Program 

Evergreen College 

 

To Whom It May Concern: 

I am thrilled to be in a position to recommend Victoria Osborne for the Masters in Teaching Program at 

Evergreen College. I worked with Victoria at the Hands On Children’s Museum in Olympia for the 2021 summer 

camp season in a supervisory capacity, and alongside her in adjacent departments at the museum for the 2021-

2022 school year. She currently holds a position at The Waldorf School, where my children will be learning this 

coming school year. I have found Victoria to be the consummate professional, and I am very excited that she 

is looking to hone her innate teaching skills in this program as I expect she will become a fantastic teacher with 

her experience and work ethic as guides.  

My most direct experience with Victoria was as her manager in the museum’s camp programming during 

summer of 2021. I manage the formal education programs at HOCM and supervise a wide range of teachers 

with different experience levels, planning abilities, and skill sets. What impressed me most about how Victoria 

entered the camp season was her attention to detail and desire to create the best camps possible. Victoria 

sought out planning templates, sent me multiple drafts of each week’s plan to review, and asked incisive 

questions of me and other teachers who had been in the program for a longer duration. The result of her 

extreme preparation was a series of camps, for ages 3-5, 5-7, and 6-9 that were developmentally responsive, 

exciting, and thoughtful. As the weeks progressed, Victoria was responsive to in-the-moment feedback from 

her students and checked in with me regularly with reflections and plans to make changes to best engage her 

students. The level of analysis I saw in her improvisation with regards to planning was that of a fifth-year 

teacher, based on prior coaching experiences I’ve had in school settings.  

In the camps themselves, Victoria demonstrated strong behavior management skills with all the age levels she 

taught. She was able to connect with the youngest students by getting on their level and giving clear 

instructions. She connected with older campers by treating them respectfully and creating inquiries and 

projects (including a wildly detailed treasure hunt for a camp that I will remember for the rest of my life because 

of the immense amount of planning it required) that engaged and excited everyone. She collaborated well with 

other instructors both as the lead and assistant teacher. When communication was challenging with her peers, 

she never hesitated to ask for support from managers.  

In the rest of my working relationship with Victoria, she was an important member of the front desk team at 

the museum. I know that the other managers at the museum would agree with my assessment of her as being 

highly capable, competent in her duties, and a pleasure to work with. While she was excellent in the role, 

moving forward with her plans to become a teacher is a great move for her and I can’t wait to see where she 

lands.  

Please contact me with any questions about Victoria. I recommend her unreservedly. 

Best, 

Meaghan Anderson, Ph.D. 

Education Programs Manager 

Hands On Children’s Museum 

206-612-1734 



 

 

 


